
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, June 20, 2021

Zoom platform
In attendance:  George Banziger, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, Rebecca Phillips, Vic Elam, Cindy Taylor, Chris Jacobs, Kelcey Jacobs; and Jim Grecni, Debra Miller and Dawn Hewitt, co-chairs. 
Dawn called the meeting to order at 12:32 p.m. 
Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
Meeting format for July was discussed:  in person or on Zoom or combining the two? The group agreed to try a hybrid meeting at Dawn's home (100 Goebel Place) at 12:30 p.m., easing time constraints for anyone attending the in-person worship service at FUUSM, but also continuing Zoom access for others who are at a distance. 
DuPont Grant Pollinator Habitat Project: Update from Rebecca Phillips
Rebecca noted that a watering schedule needs to be set up. Her report, as sent via email: 
Pollinator Habitat Update:
a. We will be ordering two flats of plugs from North Creek Nursery as part of a wholesale order with Caroline Eells and the Maple Street planting group. The order will be placed as soon as that site is ready to plant, probably in the next couple of weeks. When I have a date, we will need to organize getting the seedlings into pots in order to hold them for fall planting.

b. Claire Mullen and Sandra Kolankiewicz (a friend of the congregation) have joined the Fort Street maintenance team. The current plan is to meet on Tuesdays at 7:45 AM to weed. We need to set up a watering schedule as well, probably every other day in dry spells.
DuPont Grant Solar Charging Bench Project: Update from Rebecca Phillips
Solar Bench Update
The livability subcommittee of the Lock One Park project met on May 19 with representatives from Pickering and Associates, which is creating a design for the site, Marietta Main Street, and Enrich Marietta, along with Mayor Schlicher. The purpose of the meeting was to gather a list of "wants" for the area as well as to share information. Pickering will be distributing preliminary design options for the site when they are completed.

Dawn asked if there is still discussion about what we plan to purchase for inclusion in the Lock One Park. Rebecca said the off-the-shelf bench  (by ENGO?) had been OK'd by the mayor and was acceptable to the committee. Most recently, Michael Chisholm was continuing to investigate pricing and purchase logistics. The Chisholms will be moving out of the area at the end of summer, so there is some concern about establishing a new contact at DuPont.

Enforcement of municipal parking atop Marietta water supply well fields has perhaps been addressed by the city. Rebecca and the Baileys reported that signs indicating a no-parking area, and roped-off grassy sections that had been parked on previously seemed to have been set up. Cindy Taylor suggested that anyone observing should photograph what they find. Dawn suggested that when the improvements are confirmed, we should thank the mayor! 
MOVCA Update
Adeline Bailey and Cindy reported on activities just passed or upcoming. In lieu of their own programs on Zoom, the group will be promoting and attending the Summer 2021 Fair Transition Webinar Series: “Putting Together the Pieces of a Fair Energy Transition – Leaving No One Behind.”sponsored by WV Center on Climate Change. The hour-long webinars are presented on Zoom from 7:00 - 8:00 p.m. on Tuesdays (already presented June 15), July 13 and August 10. Registration is required, but if not able to view live, registrants will receive a link to a recording of the session. MOVCA is also looking at other "home grown" in-person public presentations if restrictions permit. At present, their business meetings will continue on Zoom. They will also be tabling at area events, including Pride in the Park on June 25th. Their Climate Corner column in the News-Sentinel continues, with youth program coordinator Angie Iafrate's contribution appearing this weekend. There are two MOVCA  billboards currently displayed on Rt. 7, viewable  coming from Belpre to Marietta.
Citizens Climate Lobby update  George reported that the Marietta group will meet on Zoom tomorrow, Monday, June 21, at 7:00 p.m. Topics on the agenda include reporting on the meeting with Rep. Johnson's aide, Sam Hattrup, and his information about Rep. Johnson's views on plastics, natural gas and coal. 
Injection Wells update
George is awaiting further information about responses to his testimony to the EPA to date.

He reported on his efforts to get information about the Deep Rock spill that happened in January, describing getting the run-around from various officials. Here is his full report: 
January 20, 2021, Brine Spill at Deep Rock Pipeline Near Marietta

We learned about this spill shortly after it occurred from the National Response Center of the U.S. EPA. In February I contacted Adam Schroeder of the Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR) Division of Oil & Gas Resource Management. I asked him for some details on this spill—how much brine was spilled, the extent of damage it caused, and whether it leaked any brine into a stream or river that feeds the Ohio River. I also asked if Ohio EPA and US EPA   had been informed of the spill. 

     
I never received a response to this query so I re-sent it on May 18, 2021. Mr. Schroeder said he would respond to my request in a “reasonable period of time.” After more than two weeks I reminded him of my request, and he told me that ODNR attorneys were reviewing my request and that I should hear the result of their disposition soon. On June 4 I received a letter from the ODNR attorney stating that my request was denied since it was “overly broad.” I was told that ODNR would advise me how to revise my request to be more specific. Mr. Schroeder directed me to some data sources on the ODNR web site, which were not helpful for finding anything about the spill. He did mention in his message to me that I might contact Ohio EPA and the National Response Center of EPA. I did find several reports on this spill on the Ohio EPA web site.


What I learned from Ohio EPA is that this spill occurred  on January 20 2021 at a pipeline that feeds three Deep Rock disposal wells and is located 0.5 mile from the intersection of Rts. 550 and 7. Approximately 23 barrels of brine (225 square yards) were spilled on the surface, and some of the brine entered Mile Run Creek which empties into the Ohio River. Ohio EPA issued a citation of violation for this spill, which was caused by equipment failure of a 4-inch pipe. At the time of the spill according to the Ohio EPA report there was a “hostile and threatening” neighbor and this led to the summoning of the Sheriff.  There were no injuries, evacuations, or harm to wildlife as result of the spill. The company that provided the pipe repaired the failed pipeline. The Ohio EPA report also indicates that ODNR is responsible for overseeing the remediation of soils on the spill site. 


After reviewing these materials I contacted Mr. Shroeder and asked if there was any consequence to Deep Rock, e.g., fine, revocation of permit, as result of this incident.   I have not yet received a response to this most recent query.

George Banziger
June 20, 2021
FACT Ohio Adopt a Well program

Ginnie O'Neil was not able to attend the meeting, but she is in touch with George to discuss his report and research in re the Adopt-a-Well program FACT is developing.
Additional items

Adeline inquired about plans to purchase the solar charging bench. Dawn stressed that the grant from DuPont has been received; Rebecca said that DuPont might prefer that the grant money be spent sooner rather than later, which might make GSC eligible for applying for a new grant. But she also had some concerns about purchasing the bench before city plans are completed and funded. She will look into the possibility of city storage for the bench if we would decide to purchase it in advance to avoid price increases  or changes to availability of the bench.
Rebecca said that receipts have been submitted for some of the purchases for the pollinator garden with more to come when plant purchasing is underway.  Cindy reminded the group that DuPont had suggested involving volunteers from the company to help with the projects. 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:06 p.m.
Next meeting: July 18, 2021 at Dawn's home and on Zoom at 12:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe


